


by Barbette Schoening
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W hen I �rst started volunteering, I had a very  
sick kitten that passed away.  I was absolutely devastated,  
wondering if I was strong enough to work with the animals.   
At that point, a very wise volunteer, Terri, told me to  
“remember the ones that we lose and take care of the  
ones that still need us”.  I took her advice to heart and  
continued to volunteer and take care of the animals.

Fast forward 15 years.  I am still working with animals,  
have learned a lot and have realized that I am a lot stronger 
that I ever thought.  But I still remember the advice given  
to me all those years ago.  Terri’s words were very true.   
It doesn’t matter how many animals you help, there is  
always another one around the corner that will need help.  
One of my biggest joys is in knowing that an animal is in  
a better place because we helped it out.

I share my experience with you because a lot of people have 
told me over the years that it would be too hard on them to 
work with the animals.   Yes, it can be hard, but it can also be 
very rewarding.  Working with animals takes strength, courage 
and love…a lot of love to get you through the tough times.    
I look around at my fellow volunteers and see all these traits  
in abundance within them.  They love the animals and want  
to save them one by one as much as I do.  

If you are interested in volunteering 
and making a difference, 

please contact us at 
info@sccpets.com  

or 360-687-4569  
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Spring 2012
Upcoming Events

MAY 4 - 6, 2012  
The Northwest Pet and Companion Fair 
Portland Expo Center
The largest pet adoption and pet social in the Northwest.  
Bring a donation of pet food for AniMeals.

MAY 5 - 6, 2012  
PetSmart National Adoption Event. 

SATURDAY, MAY 26, 2012    
Great Balls of Fur Benefit
Ciao!  Our theme is “Furever in Florence” 
Heisen House Vineyards
28005 Ne 172nd Avenue
Battle Ground, WA
Join us for a Silent Auction, Light Antipasto Buffet, Raffle and  
No-host Bar.  Come for the entire afternoon, or stop by to  
sip a glass of vino anytime between 3 - 6 pm. RSVP Required.               
Emcees: Helen Raptis and David Schmitke       
Musica di Italia: Michael Maffei

SATURDAY, JUNE 9, 2012 (10 am - 5 pm)
Book Sale
Clark Public Utilities Community Room 

SATURDAY, JUNE 16, 2012 (10 am - 3 pm) 
Dog Days of Summer 
Stevenson Off-Leash Area (Washougal)
DOGPAW Tent Vendor Fair
Be sure to visit our booth and bring your pet food to be  
donated to AniMeals.

JUNE 29 - 30, 2012 (9 am - 4 pm)
Garden Tour / Consignment and Art Sale 
Notre Denier Chateau (Our Last Castle)
As featured in the HPSO (Hardy Plant Society of Oregon)  
garden book, by Terrie Kaufman 
Featuring several artists, open gardens and huge sale to  
benefit Second Chance Companions.  

Our property was once a flat plot of dirt attached to the house  
in front.  We have been working on this project for five years  
and first created our pond with an island and bridges.  Then I  
designed a shed which, of course, grew 5 times the size intended 
and became the cottage. A must-have stream in front of the 
cottage is my take on river front property.  The idea of a dwarf 
conifer garden was exciting but somehow I neglected to check  
the plant sizes when purchasing them. Gravel paths meander 
through the gardens into the “park area”, which is everyone’s 
favorite spot on a hot day.  The front garden is formal and lined  
in boxwoods with large topiary animals.  My best description  
of my dreams is, “A bit of whimsy in a world of elegance”.   

My wish for those of you who do not take the garden design  
rules too seriously is to come and enjoy my creations as I love 
to share with others.  As one who has always ignored the rules, 
my gardens are like Sinatra’s song that says, “I did it my way”.  
Come enjoy a cold drink and stroll through dreams that became 
realities. Several other open gardens are very close by and we 
will have maps.  We will be open Friday, June 29, and Saturday 
June 30, from 9 am - 4 pm. Come join the fun. Cash donations 
or pet food are accepted as admission to the gardens to benefit 
Second Chance Companions.   

Please go to www.sccpets.com for an address and directions.  

AUGUST 10 -11, 2012 
Vancouver Brewfest
Esther Short Park  
Come see our booth at Vancouver’s first ever craft Brewfest  
For more information go to www.VancouverBrewfest.com

SUNDAY, AUGUST 12, 2012  
Clark County Fair 
Last year we had so much fun that we’re doing it again.
Come see us at the Catch a Coupon Booth  
Have fun at the Fair and support SCC!   
www.clarkcofair.com   

SEPTEMBER 14 - 16th 2012   
PetSmart National Adoption Event         

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2012 
Charity begins at our Casa Event 
Who-Song & Larry’s Restaurant
111 SE Columbia River Way, Vancouver, WA  
Enjoy a meal anytime on October 7th and a portion of  
the proceeds will benefit SCC.

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2012 (10 am - 3 pm)  
DOGPAW’s DOGTOBERFEST 
Dakota Memorial Dog Park in Vancouver  
Tent Vendor Fair and doggie contests, raffles, prizes, giveaways,  
lure coursing and vendor booths.  Bring your pet food to be 
donated to AniMeals.

NOVEMBER 2 - 4, 2012   
PetSmart National Adoption Event

NOVEMBER 4, 2012 (10 am - 3 pm)  
Cascade Park Animal Hospital presents: 3rd Annual 
AniMeals Christmas Bazaar  
Shop and discover all things with a holiday theme.    
New or gently used donations accepted.

2012
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KudosVolunteer

Debby Anderson
When Debby Anderson joined SCC in January 2010, efforts 
were just getting underway for the annual Great Balls of Fur  
Dinner and Auction to be held that fall.  Debby jumped in with 
both feet by volunteering to maintain the list for donation  
requests, sending letters to potential donors, tracking donations 
and providing updated reports at monthly meetings.  This is a 
very time consuming job.

In other areas of SCC, Debby helps with the AniMeals Program,  
keeps the master copies of all documents and helps with  
special events such as the holiday bazaars and booth at the Clark 
County Fair.  Debby stepped up this year to take over the vacant 
position of secretary on the Board of Directors.

Thank you for all your hard work Debby.

Bruce and Marlys Stevenson
Bruce and Marlys Stevenson became involved with SCC  
after adopting two cats,  Tango and Kim Kim.  They observed the 
love and care volunteers give daily to the SCC cats housed in the  
Vancouver PetSmart Adoption Center and decided to help out 
there.  Marlys comes into PetSmart once a week to clean and  
both Bruce and Marlys help with the periodic deep cleaning  
of the cages.

When a frightened cat named Shrimp came into PetSmart and 
didn’t do well there, Bruce and Marlys took him into foster care 
and ended up adopting him.

Bruce and Marlys, the animals appreciate all your love and care.

Barb Dunbar
Barb Dunbar has been a volunteer for a long time and there isn’t 
much that she hasn’t done for SCC.  Soon after joining in 1995, 
Barb took on the task of setting up a formal phone counselor  
program.  She created a manual for the program and met  
with potential new counselors to train and provide the need-
ed paperwork.  Occasionally, she held workshops to help new  
volunteers gain experience in handling calls.

Barb was also the treasurer for several years and coordinator of 
the Great Balls of Fur Committee.  She has provided short term 
emergency foster care and helped with numerous adoptions  
and special events.  Currently, Barb is most active in AniMeals.

Barb, thank you for your many years of service.



In Honor of

Gifts of Hope
Spring 2012

SCC would like to thank the generous donors listed below who have made 
contributions during the months of July 2011 through December 2011.
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Adriana Antelo

All Natrual Pet Supply

Andrew Wall

Ann Baynton

Atlas Spinal Care PC 

Kathy & Bruce Barker

Banfield Charities

Michael Bryans & 

	 Kimberly Lucero

John & Bonnie Capper 

Suzann Carr

Cascade Park Animal Hospital

Soledad Castillo

Karen Clark

Columbia River Cavalier Club

Columbia Veterinary Center

Vicki Coonts

Karen Cravens-Trient

Creature Comforts

Heather Darling

Samantha Dillhoff

Lisa Dimas

Jennifer Donohue

Tara & Jonathan Douglas

Lorraine Faford

Kristin Finstad

B.A. Flisik

Margy Florey

Bob and Carol Fox

Ronald Fredrick

Shannon Ann Gilcrease

Gary Gordon

Emmett Grote

Bill and Sue Hatch

Mary Ellen Hayenga

Deb Hadford

Jim Haneklaus

Lillian Hashimoto

Odel Hathway

Carol Hill 

Hockinson Café 

	 at Battle Ground

Volker and Barbara Jensen

Richard Julius

K-9 Agility of Clark County

Dorothy Krugner

Lake Oswego Veterinary

Legacy Salmon Creek  

	 Emergency Room

Jennifer Lewis & Marvin Dertein

Mia Lewis - Merrylands Farm

Heidi Love Duckett

Kate McCrave

KC Meriwether-Metzger

John Meuler

Sherry Miller

Jeff and Jamie Morris-Pease

Mosaic Financial

Jack and Marianna Murphy

Native Foods Portland, LLC

Natural Pet Northwest

Dolores Newbern

Erika & Rolland Nielsen, Sr.

Ryan Norsworthy

Kathleen O’Brien & Paul Jelderks

Oregon Airedale Terrier Society

Oregon Humane Society

Pets on Broadway

Tom and Pat Pickett

Pizza Italiana

Donna Quesnell

Eddie and Sandy Quinn

Joseph and Jane Raabe

Arthur & Sandra Sailer

Ashley Sarkkinen

Steve Savage

Merilee Schillinger

George & Ingeborg Schoening

Julia Scott

Joan Shultz 

Julie Singmaster

Shannon Soehl

Hardin and Susan Stephenson

SW Washington 

	 Humane Society

Target 

Mike Taylor

Carl & Susan Trinacty

Ruth Wagner 

Donald Wallace

Mary Lou Wallenhorst

Walmart 

Elizabeth Webberly

Linda Wiener

Stephen Wilde

WINCO 

Molly Wise

Janice White

Michelle White

Marlene Yamada

Special thanks to the  

Vista Mortgage Group for  

holding a holiday fundraiser  

for SCC, raising over $500 

and collecting donations 

of litter, food and toys for 

the animals.

In Memory of
Abby by Ruth Wagner	

Donald “Bill” Henry by Donell Henry	
  
Kima by Erika & Rolland Nielsen, Sr.		
 
Max by Joe & Gine Grica 
	 at Affordable Auto Wrecking

Sophie by Curtis & Julia Scott		
 
Chamois by Joan Shultz	

Muggs & Gus by John & Bonnie Capper	

Tasha by Karen Cravens-Trient		

A friend’s cat by Lonna Bruener		

Mary Lu Addie Matylinski  
	 by Renee Taggart		   

Mary Lu Addie Matylinski  
	 by Terri Stone		   

Darla Kellogg by Valerie Ferrario	


All My Cat People by Marcia Dawson 

Ember Trembly by Sons of Italy

Mama Cat by Lynda Ryan Hill

Moonshine by Sherri Back 

Riley Otis adopted from SCC in 1999 
“What a blessing”  
	 by Randy & Loretta Huibregtse	

Rita Hanawalt by Lynn Barnes



Caruso’s Story

The journey began when I was at 
PetSmart after a month in my foster 
home.  Expectations were low that I 
would find a home quickly since I am a 
solid black cat.  People tend to overlook us 
and go to our colorful roommates.  Only three 
days later, however, a lady came in saying she 
wanted to adopt me because I would be a winner 
at the cat show!  I had no idea what she was talking 
about, and my foster caretaker thought the lady 
might be a little disillusioned since I had been just 
another homeless cat.  Show cats are all gorgeous 
and purebred, with long hair, striking colors, defined 
markings and people comment about how beauti-
ful they look.    Solid black cats, like me, always get 
passed up and picked last when it comes to finding 
a new home.  

The lady and her husband were very nice, and had 
a big home for me to live in with another cat that 
used to be a show cat.  Their references confirmed 
that they took very good care of their pets, pamper-
ing them and treating them well.  Their veterinarian 
was very familiar with them and their cats were 
kept healthy.

I did have to go through a lot of combing and 
cleaning after I arrived at my new home, but I was 
also fed special food, including human baby food – 
my favorite.  My nails were trimmed and every 

inch of me was spotless.   
I was constantly being 
held and petted.   I don’t 
think I ever had anyone 
spend so much time giving 
attention to just me!

My foster caretaker was there at 
my very first show.  She had not 
been to a cat show before and was 
really surprised to see me.  She didn’t 
know there was a category of show cats called 
the “Household Division”, where you don’t have 
to be a purebred and you aren’t judged by breed 
standards.  You are judged on physical condition, 
beauty, personality and show presence.  As I was 
compared to the other 7 cats in the category, the 
judges started putting ribbons on my cage, and I 
even got one that said Second Place.  

I continued to go to many shows, and although 
I wasn’t fond of the baths, I really liked all the 
combing, petting and attention.  I started winning 
First Place ribbons and would listen to the judges 
go on about how regal I looked and how majestic 
I was.  I had my picture taken and even became 
part of the portfolio for the photographer. 

I retired from the cat shows last year and now 
live a great life at home, still being spoiled and 
very proud of the trophies displayed with my 
name on them.
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From Homeless Street Cat to Honored Show Cat:  



Happy Tails
Roscoe
Dear SCC,
We adopted a 
10-year old Australian 
Shepherd mix five  
years ago when his 
“Dad”, who was in the 
military, could not keep 
him.   He became the most 
wonderful addition to our 
family.   His former “Dad” had 
visitation rights, and would come to see home 
once or twice a year.  Roscoe always enjoyed seeing him, 
but he knew his home was with us and never tried to leave 
with him.  We knew when we adopted him that we might 
only have him for a relatively short time as he was already 
a K9 senior citizen, but he was very much a part of our family.

I took Roscoe to the vet when I noticed he was not eating 
well and had lost some weight.  The vet was pretty sure he had 
cancer and at 15 years old there was not much to do.   His 
weight at 51 pounds was 15 pounds less than when I had taken 
him in for a physical less than six months earlier.  He had lost 
almost a quarter of his weight.  I had him on a special diet of rice 
and boiled chicken to help him with the diarrhea.   I wanted him 
to live forever, but he couldn’t and I didn’t want him to suffer.   
We put him down on President’s Day so my son could go with 
me, since Tristan loved Roscoe so very much, as we all did.  

Thank you so much for letting Roscoe be such a big part of our 
lives!   He was an excellent example that you don’t have to have 
a dog from a puppy to love him as though he was always a part 
of your lives.  

I wanted to share this with you as we adopted him through your 
agency.   He has inspired me to donate to SCC through my work.   
I hope it has helped with the placement of other ‘furry’ children.

Sincerely, 
Aiko

Astrid
Dear SCC, 
Just an update on how Astrid is doing 
(and since my new hobby is taking photos of her, I’ll attach some). 

Astrid is doing great and is well on the way to taking over.  
She considers it her job to keep us entertained and as soon  
as she has our attention she starts the floorshow of leaping  
and galloping through the house---then she puffs up and hops 
sideways towards us in her little dance. And, of course, she is 
adorable. She usually sleeps curled up next to me at night,  
but gives Jim equal attention and naps on him while he watches 
TV. The birds fascinate her, but she also loves watching the fish  
(and they like watching her because they think she might feed 
them... fish are shameless beggars).  We are obviously quite  
smitten with her and she appears to adore us, so I would  
say it’s a good match!   She wants to go outside, 
but when she slips thru the door occasionally 
she isn’t sure why she wants out and 
is easily re-captured. The greenhouse 
interests her as long as I am there 
with her, otherwise she prefers 
to observe it from the window.  
I’m sure she’ll love the garden 
come spring.

Best, 
Donna
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P.O. BOX 2343
BATTLE GROUND, WA 98604

Phone 360-687-4569
www.sccpets.com

SCC’s Mission
Founded in 1993, Second Chance Companions is a 501(c) 3 non-profit pet organization 
dedicated to helping animals in SW Washington and the Portland Metro area. 
We are a humane, no-kill organization staffed entirely by dedicated volunteers.
Although we do not run an independent shelter, we feed, care for, adopt out, and spay & neuter 
as many animals as possible. 
In addition, we educate the community and are always seeking volunteers and resources that 
help us to accomplish our mission.

2012
SCC Board of Directors

Barbette Schoening
President

Terry Spangler
Vice President

Dawn Forlini
Vice President

Debby Anderson
Secretary

Susan Ritenburgh 
Treasurer

Important Numbers
Animal Control
Battle Ground  		  360-342-5100 

Camas/Washougal 		  360-335-0432

Clark County 		  360-397-2488 

La Center 		  360-263-2745

Ridgefield 		  360-887-3556

Yacolt 		  360-686-3922

Veterinarian Services
Alder Creek Vet        		  360-687-3141

Animal Care Clinic    		  360-253-4241

Columbia River 		  360-694-3007
Veterinary Specialists  		   

Columbia Vet            		  360-694-9514

East Mill Plain Vet    		  360-892-0032

East Padden Vet         		  360-892-1500

Southwestern Washington 	 360-693-4747
Humane Society 			 
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